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From the Boardroom 
 

Firstly I should like to express a warm welcome to all the players, officials and supporters 
from Shepton Mallett to The Ridings this evening for this Les Phillips Cup match we hope 
that you all have an enjoyable evening.   
Our opponents seem, like us to be having a mixed season, since they thrashed us 4 ï 0 a 
few weeks ago they have been beaten 5 ï 2 by Bitton and only managed a 1 ï 1 draw with 
lowly Hengrove Athletic last Saturday. Tonightôs game should be interesting with óThe Sodsô 
out to avenge the humiliation we suffered at Shepton. Last Saturdayôs game against high 
flying Bitton was a very good game and the 4 ï 1 score did flatter them as a 2 ï 1 after 50 
minutes we were very much in the game.  However a couple of defensive mistakes cost us 
dearly as Bitton scored on both occasions.  I am sure however that they will be in the top 
three at the business end of the season. 
There has been some activity over the past few days and there could be some new and 
some old faces in the squad in the very near future. Watch this space! 
I have been conscious that previous programmes have concentrated on the first team and 
there has not been much about any of the other teams, so here goes: 
The Reserves are currently in mid table in Bristol Premier Combination League after a frus-
trating start to the campaign with results going against them when the team has been play-
ing really well. The team has a youthful look this season, with some the lads stepping up to 
the first team and others coming in from the Ateam and Under 18s. We are in the last 16 of 
the GFA Cup with a home game next Saturday against MPK Lofts.  
 

The "A" Team are currently sitting in 3rd position in The Bristol and District division 2 and are 
looking to improve on their 6th place finish, from last season. The team has a mixture of 
youth and experience, which after a reasonable start to the season, is beginning to show 
promise with a good win last week, away against Olveston Reserves, followed by a great 3 ï 
2 victory last Saturday against neighbours Iron Acton Reserves. These results should give 
them confidence as their next two matches are against Hartcliffe who are second and High-
ridge who are top at the moment. 

The Under18s are having a very good season so far are unbeaten winning all five fixtures. 
They are also providing a good number of Saturday players for the senior teams. Next Sun-
day they entertain Sea Mills Park Youth at The Ridings. 

The Womenôs team are second in the league, two points behind Bristol and West Ladies, 
with a game in hand.  We are due to play them in January in the first game of the new year. 
On Sunday we played Forest of Dean who were in 3

rd
 place and just failed to complete the 

double over them in a 3 ï 3 draw. Next Sunday we are eagerly awaiting the local derby, St 
Nicks Ladies at home in the cup with the winners progressing into the quarter finals! 
 

Forthcoming fixtures in December are: 
Sat 1

st
  ï League Odd Down (A) 

Sat 8
th
 ï League Hengrove Ath (A) 

Wed 12
th
 ï League Cadbury Heath (A) 

Sat 15
th
 ï League Westbury Utd (H) 

Sat 22nd ï League Bridport (A) 
Wed 26

th
 ï League Shortwood Utd (H) 

  

Come on you Sods -  Geoff Endicott - Secretary CSTFC 












